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	HEADLINE: Recent Research Focuses on Pests of Export Concern
	TITLE: Core IPM Program - Morse Subproject
	DATE: 9-10-12
	SPONSOR: [California Citrus Research Board]
	CATEGORY: [Unclassified]
	ABSTRACT: At the request of the CRB, as of 10-1-11, Grafton-Cardwell and Morse merged their core entomology research efforts under a single project, 5500-501 (Morse's portion of the project is 5500-501b and was funded in the amount of $89,795 for 2011-12 replacing his previous CRB project 5500-118). We have always coordinated our research efforts but this arrangement formalizes the situation. This report summarizes the Morse lab's recent research within this coordinated project.

Morse presented a summary of recent research on Fuller rose beetle at the Korea Export meeting held in Tulare the morning of Sept. 4 and two talks, one on bean thrips and a second on mite contaminants of export citrus, during the Sept. 4 afternoon Australia / New Zealand Export meeting. These presentations will be posted shortly on the CCQC web site. Recent field research with Fuller rose beetle has confirmed Grafton-Cardwell's laboratory working showing that carbaryl (Sevin) and thiamethoxam (Actara) are two of the more effective foliar treatments that can be used to reduce levels of Fuller rose beetle adults already in trees (most of this year's soil emergence has already occurred). This late in the season, thiamethoxam is probably the better choice because the allowable MRL for carbaryl in Korea (0.5 ppm) is quite a bit less than the 10 ppm U.S. tolerance for this product that the 5 day label PHI is based on. In contract, the thiamethoxam MRL in Korea and Japan is higher than the U.S. tolerance.

We have been working on a second method of controlling Fuller rose beetle, i.e. using trunk sprays with bifenthrin applied to skirt-pruned trees. It appears that 3-4 hours after adults cross the trunk spray they become paralyzed,  drop out of the tree, and lie on their back for 2-3 days before they eventually recover (where one assumes predators would eat many of them). This method is modeled after Australian trunk sprays using lambda-cyhalothrin. In our evaluations, bifenthrin appears more effective than lamda-cyhalothrin.

Citrus thrips resistance to Delegate has been confirmed in the San Joaquin Valley and we will soon be investigating reports of abamectin resistance in the Coachella Valley. As a result, a spring citrus thrips study was conducted evaluating the efficacy of two new products which are nearing registration for citrus thrips control - Bexar and Closer. We plan to take fruit scarring evaluations soon to compare how these products performed in comparison to standards of Delegate and abamectin.
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